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Office of the Superintendent 
Acton-Boxborough Regional School District 

16 Charter Road 
Acton, MA  01720 

www.abschools.org 
 

  
To:   Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee 
From: Glenn A. Brand, Superintendent of Schools 
Date:   November 15, 2016 
Re:   Capital Planning Update 
  
  
As you know, the District has been engaged in extensive work related to capital and 
infrastructure planning. This work is multifaceted and pertains to three broad areas: 
  

1. Short Term Capital Needs – those items that we strive to address within the annual 
operating budget. To support this work, the plan is to increase the total financial 
commitment to support the operating budget by $250,000 for each of the next few years. 

 
2. Medium Term Capital Needs – those items that are included within the Capital 

Improvement Plan (C.I.P.) and that the District will need to address over time regardless 
of any future building/renovation project to support the long-term operation of our 
buildings. 

 
3. Long Term Capital Needs – this area of capital includes potential building/renovation 

projects. 
  
I expand on these areas below, drawing attention to a number of additional resource documents 
that have been included herein. 
  
  
A. Short Term Capital Needs 
  
There are two areas that collectively fall into the ‘bucket’ of short term capital needs: 
  
i.                Annual Capital Related Needs Determined By District Leaders 
  
Each year there are a number of capital-related items that leaders across the district identify. 
These emerging capital requests might be considered more program based and/or represent 
the types of priorities that reach the financial threshold of capital projects that the administration 
believes is necessary to support the actual operation of our programs and services. They are 
generally not projects that Dore & Whittier studied as part of their investigation of our district. 
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Examples include technology, communication systems such as Public Address (PA) systems, or 
smaller projects within schools. 
  
These are gathered annually as part of the budget process and the planning for FY18 is no 
exception. The administration has gathered these requests and is in the process of thoroughly 
reviewing them. 
  
ii.              High Priority Items Included Within the Capital Improvement Plan 
  
The recent study of our buildings and infrastructure needs by Dore & Whittier culminated in a 
Capital Improvement Plan (C.I.P.) that included over 800 identified items. Work has begun 
‘behind-the-scenes’ and with the Capital and School Needs Committee to review this list. 
  
Please note that the cost estimates included as part of this plan reflect those of the consultants 
and the work of their cost-estimators. Possible reductions for projects where costs can be offset 
by grants, additional outside funding sources, reduction in ‘soft costs’ (i.e. project management 
costs that otherwise would have to be expended in the absence of having an in-house facilities 
leadership team) and/or in-house labor costs are all factors that still need to be analyzed. 
  
Mr. Head has now prioritized this list of items according to those most critical to attend to in the 
very near future (see attached document entitled “Highest Priority Items from the C.I.P.”). The 
items on this list are those capital projects that were identified as ‘Priority One’ projects in the 
C.I.P. and represent what we believe are the most pressing for the district to pursue as soon as 
possible and as soon as funding is available. 
  
As I think about planning for FY18, these two broad areas will collectively contribute to our 
capital resource commitments for next year and will be limited by the total available funding 
within the appropriated budget. 
  
B. Medium Term Capital Needs 
  
As indicated, the C.I.P. identified over 800 individual items in a variety of categories. Since this 
report was received in January, 2016, Mr. Head has begun to review these items and has 
broken them down into categories as shown on the attached worksheet (see C.I.P. Summary 
Sheet). 
  
These are items that are included within the C.I.P. and that the District will need to address over 
time regardless of any future building/renovation project(s) to support the long-term operation of 
our buildings. Depending upon the final determination of a future building/renovation project, this 
list will expand and also need to include a more comprehensive list of medium-to-longer term 
items that address deficiencies within those buildings that will not receive attention through a 
project. 
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Within this review process, Mr. Head has identified those that we are considering ‘solid’ projects 
- projects that are necessary to maintain the long-term viability of our infrastructure. This list of 
solid projects has been associated with each building and can be seen in the summary sheet 
attached (see attached Solid Projects Broken Down By Location). 
  
  
C. Long Term Capital Needs 
  
The long term capital needs of the District are associated more with the large-scale potential 
building/renovation projects. Currently, these efforts include two primary activities: 
  
i.                Submission of Statements of Interest to the Massachusetts School Building Authority 
  
In the spring of 2016 the School Committee authorized me to submit three (3) Statements of 
Interest to the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA). These applications represent 
the District’s efforts to seek some form of potential financial partnership with the state’s grant 
program to help offset costs associated with the tremendous repair and renovation necessary at 
the Douglas, Gates and Conant elementary schools. We received notification from the MSBA in 
September that they wanted to visit and tour the Douglas School as that was identified as our 
priority project. 
  
ii.               District Master Plan Study 
  
The District has been working closely with Dore & Whittier as they assist us in developing a 
District Master Plan Report. This report, expected to be delivered to the School Committee on 
December 8th of this year, outlines a number of building options that we may wish to consider 
further as we move forward.  
 










